
Statewide Share Initiatives  

In January 2023, the Opioid Abuse Advisory Committee approved allocations towards 
several key programs. Since that time, the Committee requested a statewide opioid needs 
assessment be completed in order to inform future funding priorities using opioid 
settlement funds. This work is ongoing and will be complete in 2026.  

Allocations reflect the approved budget per the Committee through May 2026 (end of the 
current state fiscal year).  

 Supported Program  Purpose 

Approved 
Allocations  

$11,026,342  

 Overdose Follow-Up 
Program  

To develop and support programs aimed at 
impacting individuals following a nonfatal 
opioid-related overdose, connecting them to 
resources that best meet their needs to 
support recovery.  

$1,749,713  

 Prescription Drug 
Monitoring Program  

To support prescribers in monitoring patient 
opioid access and provide accountability for 
prescribing practices.  

$753,378  

 Community Grant 
Program  

To make funding available to South Dakota-
based organizations for targeted efforts that 
abate the opioid crisis at the local level.  

$2,237,501  

 Naloxone for 
Businesses  

To support businesses that implement 
workplace naloxone programs, including staff 
training, proper storage protocols, and 
purchase of naloxone to use in overdose 
emergencies.  

$90,000  

 Statewide Needs 
Assessment  

To support a statewide assessment to identify 
gaps in opioid treatment, prevention, and 
recovery services, findings of which will be 
used to determine future funding priorities for 
statewide share allocations.  

$350,000  

 Administrative Costs  To support accounting, coordination, and 
reporting of funded initiatives and local 

$198,014  



government activities as required by the MOA. 
Includes legal fees back to trustee ($76,400).  

 Program Sustainability  

To support continuation of key strategies of 
the State Opioid Strategic Plan in all areas of 
prevention, recovery and treatment should 
federal funding end or lapse. Committee goal 
was to save enough funding to support two 
years of current programming ($12 million) by 
retaining 25% of disbursements as received.  

$5,724,212  

 


